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April 2024 

 

Dear parents and students, 

Spring has arrived in full bloom. Now, even the night breeze is not as cold, and you can easily 
see everything around you coming back to life. All the teachers and staff at our Korean school 
pray for an abundance of vitality and hope in the lives of our parents and students. We are 
pleased to send you the third newsletter of the spring semester of 2024. 

1. School Operation 
 Spring Semester Period: January 26th - May 10th 
 Class Hours: 5:30 PM - 7:30 PM 
 To ensure smooth class progress, please cooperate so that teachers can start their classes 

at 5:30 PM. 
 The AWANA program at New Life Mission Church starts at 7:40 PM. Students 

participating in AWANA can be picked up at the church at 9:00 PM. 
 Our school's last day is May 10th, so there are only five weeks left. Until the end, all 

members of the school will do our best to create a safe and rewarding educational 
environment. 

2. Health and Safety Precautions 
 If parents or students have symptoms suggestive of a cold or COVID, please do not send 

the students to school and cooperate so they can recover at home. If a student's cold or 
other symptoms are deemed to be a concern for the health of other members of the school, 
we may contact parents for early pick-up. Your understanding is appreciated. 

 To create a safe learning environment for all members of our school, we have established 
our school's policy and ask for your cooperation in ensuring that students comply with our 
school's regulations. 

3. Parent Meal Service Volunteers 

 Thank you to the parents who have worked hard to provide dinner for the students. If you 
have not volunteered yet, please actively cooperate when the coordinator contacts you. 

 Parent volunteers will be responsible for assisting in the simple tasks of the meal service. 
On the day of your duty, please come to the school with the students (around 5:00 PM) to 
meet the kitchen volunteers. 

4. Upcoming Schedule 

https://newlifekoreanschool.org/?page_id=2130
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 April 12th: Upper grade students learn about Korean houses (Ondol). 
 April 19th: Upper grade students will make models of Korean houses: Lower grade 

students learn Korean children's song 1 
 April 20th: My Dream Speech Contest 

o For students participating in the My Dream Speech Contest, please also coach them 
at home. 

 April 26th: Lower grade students learn Korean children's song 2 
 April 27th: Colorado Korean School Association hosts a writing/drawing competition. 

o Participation in this Saturday event is optional, and students who wish to participate 
should inform their teachers in advance. 

o The event will be held at New Gate Korean School from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM, 
with a participation fee of $10. 

o Pizza will be provided, and there will also be a tour of a fire truck provided by the 
Aurora Fire Department. 

 May 10th: Closing Ceremony, Korean School Traditional Market 
o Specific details will be provided in the next newsletter. 

 August: Start of the fall semester of 2024 
o The fall semester will start in mid-August, and once the specific dates are confirmed, 

we will advertise them through this newsletter and the website. 

5. Other Inquiries and Information 

 If you have any questions about school operations or other matters, please contact us by 
email below or check the information on the school website. 

 Email: conlmcks@gmail.com  
 Website: https://newlifekoreanschool.org  
 New Life Korean School is operated with the support of New Life Mission Church. If you 

have not yet registered with our church but wish to participate in worship or register with 
the church, please inquire through the school staff or the pastor at the church. You can check 
the worship service and other programs on the church website. 

 The Overseas Korean Foundation provides useful opportunities and information to 
students/parents through a site called Korean.net. We recommend checking out its website 
from time to time. 

As we wait for the spring to come, full of hope and expectations for the renewal of all 
things, all the teachers and staff pray together for the hope and expectations that fill the 
homes of our students and parents. Thank you! 

New Life Korean School 

 

Start children off on the way they should go,  

and even when they are old they will not turn from it. (Proverbs 22:6) 
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